
 

 

 

OCEANSIDE SENIOR ANGLERS    

Fish Tales       August 2024 
Editor     Jim Mauritz 

 
Our next meeting is August 6, at 9:00 AM at the El Corazon Senior 

Center in Oceanside.  
 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

Hello All, 
I hope your summers are going along a nice as mine. Our picnics have been 
great. I’m have a fun time hanging with Jim Hunter, Dick Reed, Gene Simon 
and the Ontiveros brothers Dan and Many. We are representing OSA, 
teaching assorted angling classes at the Scout Camp on Fiesta Island. By the 
way the camp is run by OSA Foundation president Dan Ontiveros Jr. As you 
are reading this I’ve been on Ditto’s 3/4 day and have managed a little surf 
fishing. I’m looking forward to trips later this summer and hopefully see many 
of you on them. 
 
A big heads up to all. Our rental fees for the Senior Center has climbed up 
and we will be using only half of the room we are currently in. This is starting 
at our next general meeting. If you have been coming in by the side door and 
not the parking lot, you’ll be needing to come through the door on the far right. 
We will also not be coming into the room until 8:30 AM and we must be out 
by 10:30 AM.  If some members can arrive at that time it would be great to 
give John DeWitt and Gerry Graf help loading in their treasures. Looking 
forward to seeing you all, stay safe. 
Regards, 
Kelly 

 



 

 

HEAD CHARTER MASTER’S REPORT 
   

 
  

 

Hello fellow Anglers, 
 
Well we had another trip go out this past month. I like to thank Charter Master Bill Modi 
for job well done. This charter did head down south into Mexico. Basically we patty 
hopped around looking for the right patty. We found a few and worked hard and getting 
the fish we did. Congratulations to the jackpot winner Roy Sheetz for about a seven 
pound Dorado. For the full report of this charter please see our website using the tab 
“fish'n news”. 
 
I've talked with Captain Mikey about the overnight for August 19th-20th. I have another 
week or so to try to get this filled. Things are looking up so please consider jumping on 
this charter right away. The cost is $310 departs on the 19th returns on the 20th. Again 
this is looking for tuna, Yellowtail and Dorados. Please contact Charter Master Doug 
Jenkins at 650-291-8474. This is the only over-night or full day charter with open spots. 
We need 9 more Anglers. 
 
The full day charter that was set for October 8th has been canceled. The new owner of 
the Voyager is sticking to the contracts without working with us and so the 90 days were 
up and I had no choice but to cancel that charter. 
 
We still have plenty of room on the 3/4 day charters for this year. The August 26th has 
2 open spots and the September 16th has 8 open spots please contact Richard Reed at 
530-313-8884. These 3/4 day charters are 100% in shore fishing. The our September 
2.5 day and October 2.5 day charters each has pne open spot left on them. 
 
I'd like to clear something up that I've received some inquiries about. On our 3/4 day 
charters we have a $200 galley minimum. The words gotten around that they have never 
seen this done before. Well this is a standard practice with many private charters, this 
is to ensure that the galley earns some money.  So this is common and normal. So what 
we're going to do is when you're checking in the Charter Master will collect $10 and this 
will go towards your galley. This will ensure that the club is not stuck paying any fees if 
we do not hit the $200. The $200 should be met with no problem. So with a $10 credit, 
this means you can go into the galley and have breakfast, burger, beer, water, soda & 
snacks, and you have $10 already paid in towards that. This $10 is for the galley not 
fish cleaning. So if you have any further questions about this please give me a call. 254-
422-4215. 



 

 

HEAD CHARTER MASTER’S REPORT Cont. 
 
As I'm sitting here right now putting this newsletter together we have a 3/4 day charter 
leaving this morning out of Oceanside. I would really like to thank member Nicole 
Simpson who paid for her spot on that charter couldn’t make the trip. She chose to send 
a wounded warrior rather than getting her refund. Thank you Nicole, it's highly 
appreciated, bless you. Please remember that if you decide you'd like to send a marine 
all you have to do is call me and I can have that done. 
 
I was just there in California for the July charter and stuck around for the social. It was 
great seeing the members that were there. I was asked “what was my opinion on why 
the count of members at the social was down”. Great question, I just really don’t know. 
So what is your opinion? What would it take to get you to come to a social event? Ple4ase 
let any board member know. Thank you. 
 
Okay, you all know that the Head Charter Master’s position is up for election. If you 
would like it, I’m willing to step up for another year. I’m capable to complete my duties 
from home. It’s your choice.  
 
Again, please note my new phone number, 254-422-4215. Still the same email address. 
 
 
Tight lines and Sharp Hooks 
Jim 
Head Charter Master 
254-422-4215  
Jmauritz6@gmail.com 
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SOCIAL PICNIC 
 

Howdy happy anglers. 
For those who weren’t able to attend our last picnic you missed some delicious chicken 
salad. Thank you Sandra O’Brien. Thanks also go out to Susan Morse, Jim Mauritz, 
Frank Moton and John Reil for your help. We were also were treated to dueling lemon 
cakes brought by Susan Morse and Shari Hunter. I was in lemon heaven. Thank you to 
those that brought other treats.  
 
Sign up at the next general meeting to confirm you plate of BBQ Baby Backs, Cole slaw 
and Lee Woods famous beans. This picnic is August 14th with AUGUST 9 the last day 
to sign up. Ribs have to be prepped and we can’t take any walk ups!  $8.00 for members, 
$10.00 for guests.  Social starts @11:00. Come join us for snacks and drinks while 
visiting with friends and new members. BBQ is served @ 12:00.  
Come on out and have an enjoyable lunch at a MORE than reasonable price.  
Thanks, 
Kelly 

 
Don’t forget, sign-ups have started for our annual Recognition/Christmas Banquet. It’s 
on Tuesday December 9th. $60 per person, choice of either, Chicken Cordon Bleu, Pork 
Medallions or a vegetarian plate. You may also pay by “Zelle”. 
 
We need someone to desperately step up and chair a social event for September. Please 
contact either Sandra O’Brien or Kelly Kissinger. You will have all the support and help 
that you need. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
BABY BACK RIBS 

Wednesday August 14, 2024 
Menu will consist of: 

 Bar-B-Que Baby Back Ribs, Cole Slaw, Lee Wood’s 

famous beans 
Sign-up by Friday August 9, 2024 

$8 members, $10 Guest, add $2 for late sign-ups  
Social starts at 11:00 AM Lunch served around 12 noon 

MLK Park Oceanside 

IF YOU SIGN-UP, YOUR OBLIGATED TO PAY 

Event Chairman  Kelly Kissinger 
760-803-9752 



 

 

AUGUST SPEAKER 

 
Brian Nguyen 

  

 
 

Brian Nguyen is a fishing tackle industry veteran with over two 
decades of experience and is a renowned tackle outfitter, advisor, 
and seminar speaker, Brian "The Cigar A'fishin'ado” Nguyen holds 
meetings featuring a comprehensive sportfishing workshops that 
will add to your on-the-water confidence, knowledge, and success. 
He does seminars at various events including The Bart Hall Show 
and The Pacific Coast Sportfishing show and others. 
 
 
Program Director 
Paul Berinson 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Please welcome our newest Members: 

 Douglas Havens 
Angela Robertson Referred by Richard Licata 

 

August Anniversaries: 
Marshall & Mary Goddard 

Bruce & Sarah Rudolph 
Lee & Linda Mueller 

John & Patricia Kellogg 
Gerry & Natasha Graf 
Mike & Dawna Snow 

Diane & Malcolm 
Gerald & Rose Braga 

Tom & Sandee Heyman 
John & Holly Reil 

Roger & Janet Rohm 
Arthur & Elizabeth Castaneda 
Manny & Adeline Ontiveros 

Steve & Jennifer Stump 
Kim & Mary Gilbert 

 

August Birthdays: 
Nancy Bordier 
Nancy Brown 

Meredith Carso 
Alexandra Ford 
Mitch Forward 
Mary Goddard 

Tim Hieter 
Gary Horton 
Tim Johnston 
Donna Licata 
JoAnn Lopez 
Felicia Scimo 

 
 

Membership Director 
Frank Moton 



 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT A CLUB SPONSOR 

 



 

 

ELECTION PROCEDURES 

 
Elections will be held at the September meeting for Head Charter Master and then at the 

November meeting for President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer. 

At the July meeting it will be announced that the Nominating Committee is accepting nominations 

for all the above offices. 

Also in order to be able to be included with mail in ballots, person running must be nominated by 

August 10th for HCM or October 10th for Pres, VP, Sec. and Treas. 

An e-mail will be sent out to all members with a list of candidates. 

To mail in a ballot, you must include the voting OSA member’s name, then stating who you’re 

voting for. No write in candidates are accepted. 

The envelope must be mailed to a designated member(s) of the Nominating Committee. The OSA 

Members name and address must be on the envelope as the return address. 

All mail in ballots must be received prior to the general meeting of the election. 

Envelopes will not be opened nor counted until such time as the voting takes place. 

No floor nominations day of elections.  

Once a mail in ballot has be received no other ballot may be turned in or changed. 

Once you have mailed in a ballot, you may not vote in person. 

In person voting at the general meetings are still in effect as well.  

 

 

Adopted July 26, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Jim Mauritz 

603 E Gassaway Ave 

Lott, TX 766056 
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